NORTH YORK COIN CLUB

POLINDED 194

MONTHLY MEETINGS 4TH TUESDAY 8 P.M. NORTH YORK MEMORIAL COMMUNITY HALL 5090 YONGE STREET, WILLOWDALE, ONTARIO

MAILING ADDRESS: BOX 294, WILLOWDALE EDITOR: STAN CLUTE



Mesance.

THE CANADIAN NUMISMATIC ASSOCIATION
ONTARIO NUMISMATIC ASSOCIATION

NEXT MEETING: The guest speaker at the Tuesday, November 26 meeting will be Mr. Leslie Brown of Toronto. Les is currently a junior director of Central Coin Club and an excellent speaker. The meeting will be held, as usual, at the North York Memorial Community Hall, 5090 Yonge Street, at 8:00 P. M. Bring your duplicate coins or banknotes for the auction.

LAST MEETING: On October 22, the meeting room was packed to capacity to hear our guest speaker, Mr. Donald Paterson, explain how he designed his winning entry in the 1975 Calgary dollar coin contest. His presentation was superb and was aided by the use of freehand sketches. His explanation of how he began his design and followed through to the finished product were extremely interesting and informative.

This having been our first meeting after Torex, Frank Rose was on hand and presented the club with a \$250.00 cheque for services rendered and a velvet-cased silver proof Torex medal.

President Stan Clute noted the opening of a new coin shop in Willowdale, owned by former member John Shepherd.

In accordance with the Constitution and By-laws of the club, October is the month when a Nominating Committee is chosen. Stan appointed John Dewyze as Chairman, to be assisted by Ray Pleau and George Fraser. The Committee will report at the November meeting.

During the break for refreshments, Mr. Paterson distributed and autographed copies of his dollar design for members and guests.

In view of the poor advance sale of tickets, a motion was passed unanimously by the members present to cancel the proposed club dance and absorb any unavoidable expenses already incurred.

The draw for a 1964 silver dollar was won by Mr. Brennand and a guest, Mr. Glatt won the Charlton catalogue. The auction was conducted by Harvey Farrow.

DONATIONS: The club wishes to thank the following people for their generous donations to the club: George Fraser, Jon Jones, Jon Dewyze, Albert Bron, Ray Pleau, Dick Lockwood, Eric Miller, Chuck Moore.

WELCOME: The following people were welcomed as new members at the October meeting: Frank Belcastro, Gilbert Collins and Tom Beckett.

169-2 NOMINATIONS: Nominations for the 1975 slate of officers will be held at the November meeting. If elections are necessary, they will be held at the December meeting, in accordance with the Constitution and By-laws.

IEW MEMBERS: Applications for membership in the North York Coin Club have been received from: Mr. Harold A. Robinson, Mr. Joseph Pasnick, and Mr. Ted Merner. Because the bulletin is late going out, this month and may not reach members before the meeting, acceptance of these applicants will be deferred until the Christmas meeting on December 10. The Editor wishes to apologize for the late bulletin which is the result of a combination of illness and an unfavourable schedule at university.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE CHANGE: Since a member of the club's nominating committee cannot stand for elected office, it has been necessary to make a change in the appointment of the Committee, since the last meeting. Mr. George Fraser has resigned from the Committee, in order to stand for an office in the club. As President, I have appointed Mr. Ted Banning to replace him on the Nominating Committee.

CHRISTMAS MEETING: This is an advance notice that the December meeting of the club has been moved ahead two weeks to the evening of Tuesday, December 10, 1974. The change was necessary with our regular meeting night falling upon Christmas Eve.

COMING EVENTS: December 6 & 7 - Auction of numismatic material by Charlton Auctions. Lots may be viewed one week before the auction and up to 3 hours before auction at Charlton Auctions, 299 Queen St. West, Toronto. First Session - Fri., Dec. 6 at 8:00 P. M.; Second Session - Sat., Dec. 7 at 2:00 P. M. Auction to be held at the King Edward Hotel, 37 King Street East, Toronto.

December 7, at 9:00 A. M. until 1:00 P. M., Canadian Paper Money Society educational symposium on Canadian Paper Money, at the King Edward Hotel, in conjunction with the foregoing auction.

March 22, 1975 - North York Coin Club Show and White Elephant Sale, 10:00 A. M. to 10:00 P. M., North York Memorial Community Hall, 5090 Yonge Street, Willowdale, Ontario

C. Y. N. SHOW: The Second Annual Convention of the Canadian Young Numismatists Association, which was held at the Four Seasons Sheraton Hotel in Toronto, on Saturday, November 9 was, by all appearances very successful. Most of our own junior members turned out to support this show, with several entering competitive numismatic exhibits. Congratulations to members Jon Jones, Tom Beckett, Ted Banning, and Diane Getgood on winning exhibit awards. I noticed more than a quarter of the North York Coin Club's total membership in attendance. Now to a very brief report on the meetings held at the show. The Ancient Coin Society meeting held during the morning was highly successful. It was highlighted by a talk by Professor Malcolm Wallace of the University of Toronto, about some very unusual Greek silver coins issued in Southern Italy around 530 to 490 B. C. These coins have as a reverse type whatever appears raised above the field of the coin on the obverse, only it appears sunk beneath the background on the reverse. The Canadian Paper Money Society unfortunately had to cancel their planned meeting at the show, at the last minute due to circumstances beyond their control. I had the honour of sing the guest speaker at the C. Y. N. General Meeting, following which bert Aaron presented C.Y.N. with a cheque for \$300. The only real problem

with the show was the difficulty in finding its location in the hotel. The show, itself, was very well run. The C. Y. N. members and executive who organized and ran the show deserve a lot of credit. Also, credit is due to

Ricky Morse who was the auctioneer at the C.Y.N. meeting.

November 9 - Canadian Young Numismatists Association Seasons Annual Convention, Sheraton Four Seasons Hotel, 123 Queen Street West, Toronto, Ontario. Right across the street from City Hall. Bourse Chairman Jon Jones, 7 Taysham Cres., Rexdale, Ont. Exhibits Chairman - John Fotheringham 127 Elgin Street, Thornhill, Ontario.

November 15 - North York Coin Club's First Numismatic Dance, 8:00 P. M., North York Memorial Community Hall, 5090 Yonge Street, Willow-dale, Ontario. Souvenir admission tickets are now available for \$3.00 each from Stan Clute, or George Fraser.

OUR DANCE: Souvenir admission tickets have now been printed and are for sale now from the club. See either Stan Clute or George Fraser at the meeting. The admission price is \$3.00 per person. Spot prizes will be given during the evening. If you're a little rusty, start practising your dancing; you only have a few weeks!